Great Western Medical Practice

NEWSLETTER

The aim is to update and inform you of the changes happening in the practice, locally and of course nationally.

*******************************************

Flu season is upon us and we are busy sending out letters inviting patients to attend for their annual flu vaccinations as follows:   

· All patient’s over 65 yrs
Chronic conditions such as:

· Heart problems
· Chest complaint or breathing difficulties *chronic asthmatics only if use regular steroids
· Kidney disease

· Liver disease

· Have had a stroke or TIA

· Diabetes

· Have low immunity

· Have a chronic neurological problem

The bulk of our immunisation programme should be completed by the end of the year.  
The vaccine this year includes H1N1 but there may still be patients who require H1N1 on its own.  These clinics have to be run when there are up to 10 patients who require the H1N1 as it comes in 10 dose vials therefore clinics will be less frequent.   
If you wish to change or cancel your appointment, please contact the practice in plenty of time, in order that we can offer the appointment to another patient.

If you have any questions about why you have been invited, or not, please ask the receptionist who will find out for you.

*****************************************

Training of GP’s is very important for the future of General Practice. All doctors here are fully qualified but are currently specialising in General Practice, Dr Rob Campbell, Dr Shabnam Quraishi who will both qualify as GP’s next August and Dr Robert Donald who will qualify in 2012.  It is important for these doctors to see a variety of patients and on occasion to video their consultations in order to monitor their progress.  Dr Morris and Dr Ritchie as the trainers in the practice very much appreciate patients’ co-operation. 
**************************************

Appointment update.  The practice operates a system whereby we always guarantee a number of appointments each day for non-urgent conditions.  The number available does vary according to need – with Monday particularly heavily weighted as this is always our busiest day.  
We have three different types of appointment each day:

· bookable in advance

· same day

· emergency

You can book appointments up to 6 weeks in advance for a GP (up to 8 weeks for a practice nurse).  If you have been advised to see the GP for review in 4 weeks, it is better to try and make the appointment either before you leave the practice, or to phone in as soon after the appointment.

If there are no appointments left on a particular day and you feel you need advice that cannot wait until the next day, the reception staff will ask for details and this will be passed onto the duty doctor to assess.   The duty doctor will call you back and discuss your condition and if necessary will arrange for you to be seen that day.  
For minor problems, patients can contact local pharmacies who are now offering advice.   Eye problems, can go directly to an optician as they have more specialised equipment.

We have been providing early morning and early evening appointments now for 2 years which prove very popular.  These appointments are from 7.10 am each Monday morning, or from 6.10pm on alternate Tuesday evenings.  They are to help those patients who would prefer to come in before they go to work or after they finish work.  These are available up to 6 weeks in advance but cannot be booked on the day.  If you wish to cancel the Monday morning appointment, this must be done before close of play on the Friday before as the telephone line is not active until 8am.

*****************************************

Telephoning the practice at 8 am is understandably very frustrating to many patients.  The option for appointments has a queue set up to allow us to take in 6 patients at one time, and we can indeed deal with over 100 calls in the first half hour of the working day.  

If you are not looking for an appointment that day, it is best to avoid the “rush-hour” between 8 -9 am.   We prefer not to deal with routine enquiries at this time as there is pressure to give out appointments, so it is best to leave any questions you would like answered to later on in the day.
*****************************************

New patient registrations have been a challenge this year.  We previously had a waiting list system, whereby patients who would like to join our practice, would go onto the waiting list and after a short period of time, would be invited in to register.  Unfortunately, we were being inundated with requests to join our practice, and were struggling to meet the needs of those patients already registered.  With the help of the Aberdeen City CHP/NHS Grampian, we had an open but full list, which meant that any patient currently registered with a city GP practice who requested to change, would be advised that unfortunately we could not accept them on our list.  Patients new to the area and without a GP, or new babies, were able to register at this time.  

With 10,500 patients on our list, any major increase in patient numbers results in longer waiting times to see GP’s and nurses.   We cannot possibly register everyone who lives in immediate Mannofield area, and there are several other practices fairly close by that do have boundaries that cover this area also.
* Suggestions for articles for newsletters would be gratefully received.
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